

PILOT PATTER

Pilot Club of Chattanooga, TN

JULY 2016

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Dear Pilots,

Surprise! It's me again. I will be filling in for President Judy until she is well enough to write to you. She had an unfortunate accident and has broken the bone in her left upper arm. She is quite uncomfortable and in a sling; but thankfully, she has been able to avoid surgery. President-elect Bertie Lou will step in until Judy is up to the task.

As you know, we had to delay the annual Pilot picnic until the pool was refurbished at the Nance home....so now we will wait until Tuesday, August $23^{\rm rd}$, to have that event. It will be a covered dish. You can sign up for your favorite dish at the meeting at the Walden Club next Tuesday, July, $26^{\rm th}$, or just let Tina know what you will bring just before that date. We will have fried chicken, by request, for sure! We will have the Pilot International Convention report from Joyce and Max and some good Pilot fellowship at our next meeting at the Walden Club on Tuesday, July $26^{\rm th}$. Please plan to join us.

In Pilot friendship,

Charlynne

July 26	6:00 PM	Schedule of Activities Pilot Meeting, Walden Club.
Aug. 23	6:00 PM	Covered dish picnic. Home of Judy and Tina Nance.
Sept. 17		Alzheimer Memory Walk, Riverpark.
Sept. 27	6:00 PM	Pilot Meeting, Walden Club.

THINKING OF YOU

Judy Nance
Melanie Parrish
Maurice Parson, Co-Pilot of Charlynne.
Venita Martin.
Mary Grace Starnes
Debbie Weaver's father and Debbie as caregiver.
Ed Carroll, Co-Pilot of Nancy
Elizabeth Boyd
Bertie Lou's daughter, Sandra, who remains ill.

August Birthdays

Elizabeth Boyd and Patricia Alverson

Safety and Health Reminder

Stay hydrated and be watchful for ticks and disease carrying Mosquitoes.

About Pilots

Luz and Charles Darr will be Grandparents again in the Fall, thanks to Charlie and Miranda

Donation

The Club received a thank you letter from the PI Founders Fund for our gift in memory of Debbie Weaver's mother, Tommye Lucas.

FROM THE LAST MEETING

Leaves of absence for Melanie Parrish for health reasons and Debbie Weaver for caregiver reasons were approved.

Charlynne Parson installed the 2016-2017 club officers.

Canada Cash

Gift cards were won by Charlynne for her entry in the fundraiser at PI in Montreal.

PI Website

The PI website has been revised and is easier to use. Check it out.

The Dues Dilemma

Thanks to those of you who have kept current with your dues. Quarterly dues are due this month.

Joyce Holland Treasurer

FROM THE EDITOR

Since many of our Pilot members have internet service, the <u>Patter</u> is sent to them by email which means a savings to the club for paper and postage. If you have some information for the <u>Patter</u>, please send it via email. Also, note the addition of the email address for the District. Call me at (423) 842-3670 or e-mail me at **MTH1939@EPBFI.Com** with information about Pilot items and also what you are doing.

International web site www.pilotinternational.org

District Web Site www.pilottndistrict.com

Do you remember November 1995?

PERIPATETIC PILOTS

Pilots really outdid themselves travelling this month. Even short trips were interesting -- others really exotic. See below.

Ollie and Co-Pilot John, flew to San Francisco to meet their son. Then continued to Salt Lake City, Jackson Hole and Yellowstone Park in Wyoming, and on to Ennis, Montana, where they paused for some fishing; Continued to Glacier National Park and sun Valley, Idaho. Quite an itinerary! We want to see and hear more, Ollie.

<u>Martha Pat</u> off to Branson for the Thanksgiving/Christmas "Ozark Mountain Festival of Lights" and 6 shows including Shoji Tabuchi. (Sounds great, Ed.)

Carolyn Wilson visiting her son who is teaching in a college in Bratislave, Slovakia.

<u>Bertie Lou McMutrie</u> is on the District Growth Team. Accompanied by Dotty Johnson, she recently visited the Sevier Co. Pilot Club in Pigeon Forge and plans to soon visit the Morristown Club accompanied by Lil Cathcart.